宁波神舟学校 2018 学年第一学期期末

高一英语期末试卷

满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟

出题人: 葛艳蓉

第一部分 听力测试 9 每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)

第一节 (共5小题; 每小题 1.5分, 满分 7.5分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C 三个选项中选出 最佳选项, 并标出试卷的相应位置。 听完每段对话后, 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关 小题和阅读下一小题。毎段对话仅读一遍。

1. Where does the conversation take place probably?

A.In the woman's

B. At a cinema

C .Over the phone.

2. Why is Susan so tired?

B. She built a cage all day C.She looked after rabitts A She went running

3. What did the man do this morning?

A. He kept waiting for a flight B.He attended a meeting C.He left Shanghai

4. How long did people in Beijing spend daily at work last year?

A. Less than 6 hours

B. About 7 hours

C.A little more than 6 hours

5. How does Romeo treat his employees?

A. Strictly

B. Honestly

C.Generously

第二节 (共 15 小题: 每小题 1.5 分, 满分 22.5 分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项 中选出最佳选项,并标出试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个 小题,每小题5秒钟: 听完后,各小题将给出5苗种的作答时间。每段对话仅读一遍。

听第6段材料,回答6、7题

What does a Swiss villiage forbid tourists to do♥

A. Surf on the Internet

B. Take pictures

C. Visit the villiage

7. What does the woman think of the new rule?

A. It's a good advertisement B.It's a stupid decision b

C.It's a bad experience for tourists

听第7段材料,回答8、9题

8. What's the most probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Neighbors

B. Friends

C.Colleagues

9. What does the woman arrange for the man?

A. A project

B. A party

C. A meeting

听第8段材料,回答10-12 顯

10.What month is it now?

A. October

B. September

C.August

高一英语期末试卷 共 页

11. Why cannot the woman see the particular apartment today?

A.Someone is living there B. The manager isn't here

C.The landlord (房东) is out for a match

12. What will the woman do next?

A. Go to see the apartment B. Move out from the old apartment

C.Ask some questions.

听第9段材料,回答13-16题

13. How can the woman save 5% on her ticket?

A. Booking in advance B. Ordering online C. Order a return trip

14. What does the woman say about herself?

C.Empty-headed B.Fashionable A. Old-fashioned

15. How long will the woman stay at Chicago?

C.15 days B. 8 days A. 6 days

16. What's the good news for the woman?

A. Her tickets will be upgraded to first elass

B.She's chosen as the VIP passenger

C.Her daughter can travel for free.

- 听第 10 段材料, 回答 17-20 题

17. What was Steve doing when he saw an ad, for a a student group?

C. Walking to the school's office B.Going to class A. Looking for a job

18. What's the most important for Steve getting from his campus job?

A. The connection to the college B. The extra money

C.The fun environment

19. What has Steve learned through his campus job?

C.Computer skills B. Office rules A.Carcer planning

20 Why do some colleges try to offer campus jobs to students?

A. To give them financial help B. To provide them work experience

C.To help them kill time

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节。第一节10小题,每小题2.5分;第二节5小题;每小题2 分,满分35分)

第一节 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中选出最佳选项。并在 答题纸上将该项涂黑。

International Mother Language Day is celebrated on 21 February every year. This day shall remind us about the many different languages that exist in the world. It is used to create awareness (意识) of the importance of our home languages.

Languages help us communicate our ideas, understandings and feelings. We also use our language to share our identity which means our cultural traditions, our customs and beliefs.

Many languages are unique (独一无二的) to a country, although English is the most spoken language around the world by non-native speakers. Non-native speakers are all those who learn a language as their second or foreign language.

Did you know that there are over 7, 000 languages spoken in the world? Though only 5% of those languages are represented on the internet! The languages most

used on the internet me English, Russian and German.

Chinese (Mandarin), Spanish, English, Arabic and Hindi are the most spoken languages around the world but they are not represented in the same order in written text. And not all languages exist in written form at all. Some languages in Africa such as Southern Ndebele only received their first written text in recent years.

Many languages which are spoken worldwide only have few mother tongue speakers and some were never written. Languages with few speakers are mainly found in Oceania, southern Asia, Africa and the Amazon area in South America. In fact, one language dies out every two weeks, as the language is not used anymore.

21. International Mother Language Day is celebrated to

A. encourage us to learn more foreign languages

B. help us communicate our ideas and feelings

C, share our identity between different countries

D. make us realize the importance of mother languages

²². How many languages appear on the internet?

A. Over 7,000. B. About 6,650.

C. Over 1, 400.

D. About 350.

11

23. What is true according to the passage?

A. Not all languages have written form.

B. One language disappears every other day.

C. Languages with few speakers appear in Europe.

D. The language most used on the internet is Chinese.

Apple Seeds

Circulation (发行量):1 Year, 9 Issues

Cover Price: \$44, 55 Price For You: \$33, 95

Product Description: Apple Seeds is an award-winning magazine filled with stories for kids aged from 7 to 9. The cover is very soft, providing durability (耐用性) that allows each issue to be enjoyed for many year to come. Besides, there is a big surprise for you --- it's being sold at a more favorable discount than usual. Better Life

Circulation: 1 Year, 12 Issues

Cover Price: \$44. 55 Price For You: \$15.00 product Description: Designed for those who have a strong interest in personal lifestyle, Better Life is America's complete home and family service magazine. It offers help with food, recipes, decorating, building, gardening, family health, money management, and education.

Humor Times

Circulation: 1 Year, 12 Issues

Cover Price: \$36, 00 Price For You: \$11, 95

Product Description: Humor Times Magazine is for those who love to laugh! Full of cartoons and humor columns, it shows up in your mailbox once a month and keeps you smiling all year round! In today's world, you need a reason to laugh. So let's find it in Humor Times.

News China

Circulation: 1 Year, 12 Issues

Cover Price: \$47, 88 Price For You: \$19, 99

Product Description: News China Marine is the English edition of China Newsweek. The magazine covers the latest Chinese domestic news in politics, business, society, environment, culture, sports and travels, etc. It is the first comprehensive news magazine for readers interested in China.

- 24. What do we know about Apple Seeds?
- A. The soft cover enables it to be read and kept long.
- B. It can be purchased as an award for your children.
- C. It offers the biggest discount among all the magazines.
- D. The magazine is going to surprise for many years.
- 25. What kind of people may buy News China?
- A People who have an interest in personal lifestyle of the Chinese.
- B. People who have a strong sense of humor and love to laugh.
- C. People who want to enlarge the knowledge of their kids.
- D. People who are interested in China's politics, business and culture.
- 26. Better Life can help you in
- A beautifying your house.
- finding interesting stories for your kids
- ordering food from restaurants.
- 0. learning about sports and travels.

It was a winter morning, just a couple of weeks before Christmas 2005. While most his bike four kilometers away from home to work. On arrival, he parked his bike

outside the back door as he usually does. After putting in 10 hours of labor, he returned to find his bike gone.

The bike, a black Kona 18 speed, was our only transport. Trevor used it to get to work putting in 60-hour weeks to support his young family. And the bike was also used to get groceries (食品杂货), saving us from having to walk long distances from where we live.

I was so sad that someone would steal our bike that I to the newspaper and told them our story. Shortly after that, several people in our area offered to help. One wonderful stranger even bought a bike, then called my husband to pick it up. Once again my husband had a way to get to and from his job. It really is an honor that a complete stranger would go out of their way for someone they have never met before.

People say that a smile can be passed from one person to another, but but acts of kindness from strangers are even more so. This experience has had a spreading effect in our lives because it strengthened our faith in humanity (人性) as a whole. And it has influenced (影响) us to be more mindful of ways we, too, can share with others. No matter how big or how small, an act of kindness shows that someone cares. And the results can be everlasting.

- 27. Why was the bike so important to the couple?
- A. They used it for work and daily life. B. It was their only possession.
- C. The man's job was bike racing. D. It was a nice Kona 18 speed.
- 28. We can infer from the text that
- A. the couple worked 60 hours a week. B. people were busy before Christmas
- C. life was hard for the young family. D. the stranger brought over the bike
- 29. How did people get to know the couple's problem?
- A. From radio broadcasts. B. From TV news.
- C. From a newspaper. D. From a stranger.
- 30. What do the couple learn from their experience?
- A. Strangers are usually of little help. B. An act of kindness can mean a lot.
- C. News reports make people famous. D. One should take care of their bike.
- 第二节(共5小题:每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两 项为多余选项。

Lots of people find it hard to get up in the morning, and put the blame on the alarm clock. In fact, the key to easy morning wake-up lies in resting your body clock. 31 Here's how to make one.

• 32 In order to make a change, you need to decide why it's important. Do you want to get up in time to have breakfast with your family, get in some exercise, or just be better prepared for your day? Once you are clear about your reasons, tell

| your family or roommates about the change you want to make. |
|--|
| Rethink mornings. Now that you know why you want to wake up, consider |
| re-arranging your morning activities. If you want time to have breakfast with your |
| family, save some time the night before by setting out clothes, shoes, and |
| That's a suggestion was you could be sleeping if you bought a |
| bags. 33 That's a quarter-hour more you could be sleeping if you bought a |
| coffee maker with a timer. |
| •Keep your sleep/wake schedule on weekends. If you're tired out by Friday night, |
| sleeping in on Saturday could sound wonderful. But compensating on the weekends |
| actually feeds into your sleepiness the following week, a recent study |
| found. 34 |
| • Keep a record and evaluate it weekly. Keep track of your efforts and write down |
| have you feel. After you've tried a new method for a week, take a look at your |
| record. 35 If not, take another look at other methods you could try. |
| A Get a sleen specialist. |
| B. Find the right motivation. |
| C. A better plan for sleep can help. |
| D. And consider setting a second alarm. |
| F. If the steps you take are working, keep it up. |
| E Stick to your set bedtime and wake-up time, no matter the day. |
| G. Reconsider the 15 minutes you spend in line at the case to get conee. |
| 每则部分 革语知识运用(共两节,满分 45 分) |
| ** * |
| 同语下面每寸,从短文后各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C、D),, As B、 |
| 每,秦西从外具在港市。此在客殿下上将该坝体流。 |
| is begained lived alone in her little collage with a pear tree at |
| di anno all has time taking care of the tree. Dut the citiaten many |
| she spent all her time taking care of the would climb her tree and then run away 36 by making fun of her. They would climb her tree and then run away |
| 1.1 Aunta Misery Al Det. |
| for the night, seeing that he |
| and cond days bill a live |
| the standard actually a corogrer (AA IIII). Illaliked her |
| |
| 1 1 January smith cha 17 11 |
| steen shilden some book to steel her 44 , she had them stock on the |
| tree They had to bee her long 45 sie gave the tree permission |
| 46 go Aunty Misery was tree from the |
| One day another man 48 her door. This one did not look itustivetally to |
| her,49 she asked who he was. If am Death, I've come to take to |
| 50 me," said he. |

| Thinking fast Aunty | Misery said, "Fi | ine, but I'd like to | some pears | | | |
|---|-----------------------|----------------------|-------------------------------|--|--|--|
| from my pear tree to | remember the | 52 it broug | ght to me in this life. But I | | | |
| am too 53 to climb high to get the best fruit. Will you be so34 | | | | | | |
| as to do it for me?" | With a deep sigh. | , Mr. Death climbe | ed up the tree35 | | | |
| and was immediately | stuck to it. No n | natter how much he | e warned or begged, Aunty | | | |
| Misery would not all | ow the tree to let I | Death go. | | | | |
| ₽6. A. hopeless | B. painful | C. dull | D. crazy | | | |
| 37. A. calling | B. shouting | C. announcing | D. whispering | | | |
| ,38. A. stay | B. live | C. hide | D. lie | | | |
| 30. A. interesting | B. honest | C. anxious | D. angry | | | |
| 40. A. gift | B. kiss | C. treat | D. smile | | | |
| 41. A. suggestion | B. advice | C. permission | D. wish | | | |
| 42. A. could | B. should | C. might | D. must | | | |
| 43. A. permitted | B. promised | C. answered | D. declared | | | |
| 44. A. branch | B. food | C. tree | D. fruit | | | |
| 45. A. after | B. while | C. since | D. before | | | |
| 46. A. it | B. them | C. him | D. her | | | |
| 47. A. trick | B. question | C. trouble | D. difficulty | | | |
| 48. A. stepped into | B. left for / | C. stopped at | D. walked around | | | |
| 49. A. so | B. but | C. although | D. because | | | |
| 50. A. with | B. off | C. upon | D. for | | | |
| δ1. A. choose | B. pick | C. shake | D. hit | | | |
| 52. A. honor | B. pleasure | C. hope | D. excitement | | | |
| 53. A. thin | B. short | C. old | D 11 1. | | | |
| 54. A. light | B. kind | | | | | |
| 55. A. disappointedly | B. cheerfully | C. unwillingly | D. cagerly | | | |
| 第二节: 课文编写填写 | 2 (共10小題: 每 | 小题 1.5 分,满分 1 | 5分) | | | |
| The present-da | y Olympic Ga | unes are held | every four years on a | | | |
| regular56. | .There are two | main sets of Gar | nes — the Winter and the | | | |
| Summer Olympics. The Winter Olympics are usuall57two years | | | | | | |
| before the Summer | Games Only at | hlotes who bewas | 8 the agreed | | | |
| standard for their eve | ent will he50 | metes who haves | titors. They may come from | | | |
| anywhere in the wor | ld. There are no | as compe | orse-riding 60 | | | |
| in the Winter Olynir | oics. It is in the St | truming faces or no | orse-riding 60 | | | |
| in the Winter Olympics. It is in the Summer Olympics61you have the running races.62you have the | | | | | | |
| Nowadays any country can take63 if their athletes are good enough. | | | | | | |
| There are over 250 sports and each are 1 their athletes are good enough. | | | | | | |
| Olympic Games were held in Greece It's a great honour to be always to | | | | | | |
| Olympic Games were held in Greece. It's a great honour to be chosen to 65. [the Olympic Games. | | | | | | |
| | I | | | | | |

第五部分:写作

第一节:应用文写作。(满分15分)

假如你是李明,来自美国的交换生 Martin 在过去的一个月在你们学校学习生活。现在即将返回美国。请你根据以下内容用英语写一篇欢送辞。

- 1. 赞扬他是一位善良友好、乐于助人的男孩,而且篮球也打得很好;
- 2. 非常怀念和他相处的快乐时光:
- 3. 感谢他对大家的英语学习的帮助;
- 4. 希望他再次有机会来到中国成都,到时一定陪他一起去游览成都的名胜古迹。

注意: 1.词数 80 左右;

- 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯;
- 3. 开头与结尾已为你写好,不计入总词数。

参考词汇: 名胜古迹 places of interest and historical sites

Dear teachers and friends,

| I'd like to say | something | before | Martin | goes | back | to t | he | USA. |
|-----------------|-----------|--------|--------|------|------|------|----|------|
|-----------------|-----------|--------|--------|------|------|------|----|------|

| That's all. Th | ank you! |
|----------------|----------|
|----------------|----------|

第二节:读后续写(满分 25 分)

阅读下面短文, 根据所给情节进行续写, 使之构成一个完整的故事。

Alice's mother died when she was five years old. Although her nine brothers and sisters were loving and caring, they were no replacement for a mother's love.

The year was 1925, and life was hard. Alice, who grew up to be my mother, told me that her family was too poor to even afford to give her a doll.

In my mother's life, her father, then her husband, later her three children and then her grandchildren were the main focus of her life. She felt that she could make up for her sad childhood through her devotion to her own family, but an unfilled void(空间) seemed to remain.

In December 1982, I had a job at a local bank. One afternoon, we were decorating the tree in the bank and getting ready for the Christmas season. One of my customers approached me with some beautiful handmade dolls. She was taking orders for Christmas. I decided to get one for my daughter, Katie, who was almost five years old. Then I had an idea. I asked my customer if she could make a special doll for my mother—one with grey hair and glasses: a grandmother doll.

The doll maker felt that this idea was certainly unique and took it on as a creative

| | |
|--|------|
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| and the state of the same | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| NE TAL | |
| The state of the s | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |